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SAHK Jockey Club Elaine Field School 
2022 – 2023 Parents Notice 

Suspension of Face-to-face Classes 
 

8th September, 2022 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

[This is the summary of the Chinese Version as attached] 

 

In view of the recent escalation of the COVID-19 epidemic, our school was notified 

again in the afternoon of 8th September, 2022 that one boarding staff tested positive for a 

polymerase chain reaction test on the same day. The last working day of the staff was 6th 

September, 2022 and he/she was on leave since 7th September, 2022. 

 

Because of the positive results of the rapid antigen test or polymerase chain reaction test, 

or the close contacts of the confirmed cases of COVID-19 defined by the Centre for Health 

Protection. In order to protect the health and safety of students, with the consent of the 

Incorporated Management Committee, the school will suspend face-to-face classes from 9th 

September, 2022 and conduct online classes as scheduled until 14th September, 2022. 

Face-to-face classes will resume on 15th September, 2022. Please refer to the student 

handbook for login details of online classes. 

 

During the suspension of face-to-face classes, the school will be opened. We will arrange 

staff to be on duty to look after students who have to go back to school because of the lack of 

carers at home, and to handle teaching affairs, school affairs and parents' enquiries. The 

school will continue to strengthen the cleaning and disinfection work on the campus, and will 

strictly comply with various hygiene protection measures to ensure the cleanliness of the 

school buses and the campus environment. 

 

 Furthermore, parent should take precautionary measures for COVID-19 and pay close 

attention to the health condition of child. Please avoid bringing your child to crowded places 

with poor ventilation and maintain him/her a balanced diet, exercise regularly as well as take 

adequate rest in order to strengthen the immunity. If he/she is feeling unwell (even if the 

symptoms are very mild), please seek medical advice promptly to receive appropriate 

diagnoses and treatments. 

 

 The school will keep close contact with the Center for Health Protection and closely 

monitor the health conditions of our staff and students.  If parents want to obtain more 

information of COVID 19, please refer to the relevant website: 

https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/index.html or call the Center for Health Protection 

hotline (Tel: 2125 1111 / 2125 1112).  

 



 

 

 For inquiries, please contact the class teacher, the school nursing officer, Ms Chan Wai 

Ling, or the vice-principal, Ms Phoebe Yuen at 2348 9506. 

 

 

 

 

 

             _______________________ 

                                                   Mr. Suen Yau Man 

                                                    Principal  
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